FINANCE AND POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING
Lytchett Matravers Parish Council
MINUTES of the Meeting held on 8th October August 2012 in the Village School at 7:30 p.m.
PRESENT: Cllrs K Norris, A Bush, M Colvey, R Miller, I Maitland, J Taylor, and C Wood; and the Parish Clerk (T Watton).   
1. APOLOGIES.  There were none.   
2. Declarations of interest There were none. 
3. MINUTES OF THE MEETING on 6th August 2012 were ACCEPTED as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
4.           MATTERS ARISING

Minute 12, 6th June 2011. Security of council papers & records The Parish Clerk reported on his enquiries into the following fireproof 4 drawer filing cabinets:

· Chubb Profile NT (120 min) £1395 ex VAT

· Chubb Profile (60 min) £1225 ex VAT

· Phoenix Firefile (90 min) £995 ex VAT (Free delivery)

· Fireking Security FE4-25-4 (60 min) £1139 ex VAT (Free delivery)

· Sentry (60 min) £1338 ex VAT (Free delivery)

The members noted this detail and after a brief discussion asked the Parish Clerk to search for similar cabinets second hand. Action: Parish Clerk to act accordingly. 

With regard to the council’s documents, the committee indicated that it may consider a rolling programme of checking and scanning these. 
F&P Minute 5, 6th August 2012 – revised schedule of meetings to move the F&P Cttee meetings to the second Monday in the month.  The Parish Clerk referred to the revised schedule as attached at Appendix 1 to these minutes. It was agreed to RECOMMEND this revised schedule to the Full Council at its next meeting.

5.           Receipt of Latest bank reconciliation and accounts for 2012/13 to date. 
The Parish Clerk referred to the working accounts files which had been circulated to all council members prior to the meeting. A copy of the bank reconciliation and accounts summary page is attached at Appendix 2 to these minutes. The members discussed the admin costs, noting that this was £3K over the same period last year. They satisfied themselves that the understood the factors affecting this, which were a combination of one-off expenditures and the effects of different calendarisation of regular spends. It was agreed to RECOMMEND the bank reconciliation for acceptance by Full Council. 
6. Update on review of council banking arrangements.

The Parish Clerk reported that as agreed in August, he had been in touch with HSBC and was awaiting the documents of opening a new account. It was also agreed that the existing signatories would apply to the HSBC accounts, with the addition of Cllr Bush. 
Cllr Maitland gave an update on his on-going research into other banking options. It was clarified that the Foxhills Open Space S106 money would be deposited separately from other Council funds. 

7. audit of village assets. 

Cllr Norris explained that there was a requirement to put forward a recommendation to full council that the audit of village assets would be carried out using the draft questionnaire he had already circulated to council members.  It was noted that this would also be a useful asset for neighbourhood planning.  It was agreed to put forward the use of this document as a RECOMMENDATION to Full Council. 

8.
Annual Return 2011/12 – response from BDO Stoy Hayward. 

The Parish Clerk explained that the external auditor, BDO Stoy Hayward, had now responded with a result of the council’s external audit for the year ending 31 March, 2012.  This had been fully approved.  It was agreed to RECOMMEND that the Full Council notes and accepts this response.  

It was also noted that Cllrs Bush and Norris, together with the Parish Clerk, would meet with the internal auditor Pam White to review the year end procedures, format for the annual accounts, and the links between the annual accounts and the Annual Return to the external auditor.

9. Request from scouts for payment in advance for meeting room bookings. 

The Parish Clerk explained to the misunderstanding which had occurred with the Scouts about the length of bookings which could justify them providing a dedicated key to the Scout hut.  After a brief discussion it was agreed to RECCOMMEND to Full Council that the period of bookings for planning committee meetings should run to the end of the financial year i.e. up to and including March 2013. 
10.
Drop kerbs prioritisation for DCC

Cllr Taylor confirmed that he had reported dropped kerb priorities for the village to Dorset County Council Highways Department.  However, he explained that he had discovered that DCC Highways have a budget of £60,000 for the whole of Dorset; and even that may be directed on to other projects.  It seems that the likelihood of funds being available for dropped kerbs is minimal in the foreseeable future. The Council Members’ view was that it was important to remind DCC from time to time of our priorities for dropped kerbs.  It was agreed that this matter should now be monitored by the Environment & Amenities committee.

11.
Earmarked Funds 

Cllr Bush referred to information and insights he had gained in a seminar led by Peter Lacey, an expert in finance matters for Parish and Town Councils.  Mr. Lacey had emphasised that “Earmarked Reserves” should be for specific purposes and should normally be short term only. This seemed at odds with the specific reserve this Parish Council has for the Foxhills Open Space where a quite specific section 106 agreement had provided a significant amount of capital solely intended to be used to ensure the maintenance of that open space in perpetuity.  

Cllr Bush noted that there are three named small donations held in the council’s reserves; and it was agreed after a brief discussion that these could be used for public benches etc.  

Some discussion then took place regarding the nature of the existing reserve of £26,500 held for the new recreation ground play area; and specifically how it was made up. It was also noted that there is apparently no sinking fund for the Multi-Use Games Area. This matter is of particular concern to the main funder of that project, the Football Foundation; and thus it was decided that the council needed to consider whether it was necessary to have one.  Cllr Norris was to look at the reserves and how sinking funds are tracked.  Drawing on the issues arising from the advice from Mr. Lacey, it was noted that there was a need for the council to carefully consider the terminology used in the accounts for what we have previously termed “reserves” – e.g. “Ring fenced funds”, “Sinking funds”, etc. It was agreed that there was a need for a mechanism to be established to govern how these monies are described, accounted for and handled.      

12.
Rocket Park benches and fencing - pre-authorise/recommend purchase & supplier

It was noted that estimates had been obtained for a wooden fence at around £4800. In contrast, Sutcliffe Play had provided an estimate for a metal fence with two gates and subject to a 15 year guarantee at £7800. 

Aside from this, some correspondence was reported on with members the public expressing concern about dogs roaming into the play area.  It was noted that dog control is an issue for the Environment and Amenities Committee to consider and should therefore be added to the agenda of the next meeting of that committee.  Action: Parish Clerk to add it to the E&A agenda accordingly.  It was agreed to get separate quotations for fencing just the toddlers’ play area; and also for a complete fence around the whole of the rocket park play area. 

With regard to benches, Cllr Dyball has obtained prices for metal benches from Sutcliffe play.  In the meantime Cllr Miller reported that he had checked prices elsewhere for comparison and noted that there is less than £50.00 difference. After a brief discussion it was agreed to RECOMMEND to full council that the Sutcliffe Play quotation is accepted. 

13.
Consideration of quote for removal of damaged trees on rec

It was noted that five companies had been approached to quote for this work; and the lack of responses was disappointing .  However three prices were eventually obtained and after a brief discussion it was agreed to RECOMMEND to Full Council to accept the £350 quotation from Simon Williams.   

14.
Link distribution & printing costs - pre- authorise/recommend 

It was clarified that the next issue of Lytchett Link is ready to be printed.  After a discussion it was agreed to RECOMMEND to full council that Anglebury Press are used to print 1100 copies and that Cllr Norris should contact the company used last time for distribution.    

15.
Neighbourhood Planning Next Steps 

Cllr Bush led the discussion on this by suggesting three streams of work:

· Housing development 

· Village assets 

· Social projects / Facilities for community groups, etc. 

The output from these three streams of investigation would then be distilled down into ideas which could be prioritised to just a few to include in the Neighbourhood Plan.  

It was noted that there is an intention to get feedback from Bere Regis and Cerne Abbas Parish Councils; both of which have considerable experience of Neighbourhood Planning.  

16.
Auditor fees - budget for £1k as a contingency 

After a brief discussion it was agreed to include an additional £1000 in next year’s budget as a contingency for this. Action: Parish Clerk to note this for the budget setting process.    

17.
Consideration of proposed draft job description – Assistant Parish Clerk 

A copy of the draft job description is attached at appendix 3 to these minutes.  The detail is to be examined by an HR Working Group which will report to full council.  The Chairman requested that comments be sent to him by e-mail. Action: all council members to act accordingly.  

18.    FINANCE & POLICY RELATED CORRESPONDENCE  
The Parish Clerk reported on just one item of correspondence – a communication from Sue Joyce, General Manager Financial Services, Purbeck District Council regarding the localisation of council tax benefits. This included a useful Frequently Asked Questions document which is available for Councillors to examine.  

19.
MATTERS OF INTEREST AND INFORMATION
· Cllr Colvey reported on some disagreement between occupiers of Freeland Business Park and residents of Abbotts Meadow. He indicated that he would be speaking to residents about this. 
· Cllr Colvey said that he was hopeful of making some progress on the Millennium viewpoint plaque. 
· Cllr Miller reported on a meeting with Mr Morgan of Morgan Carey architects regarding some options for parking on the area adjacent to Tescos. A further meeting with Mr Morgan is to take place.  
 There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9:26pm
Annotated by/on ………………………….     Approved by/on ………………………
